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MEMBERS PRESENT:     
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Patricia McArdle, Vice-Chairman




Thomas Magauran 




Steve Gonsalves 




Sherman Briggs




Ted North
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MEMBERS ABSENT:       No Members Absent  
BOARD SECRETARY:
Terri Santos 
ALSO PRESENT:

Carol Sanz




Anthi Frangiadis





Paul Matoes





Carl Corriea



Commencement –Chairman Ryder called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and explained the meeting procedure.  

ANR Application – Tabor Academy, 113 Spring Street c/o Thompson Farland

Will Saltonstall explained that they are modifying the lot line of the proposed addition to the Stone Gym and the adjacent field. 
Motion made by Member North to approve the ANR plan presented, seconded by Member Magauran.

VOTE: 6-0-0 (Member Briggs not present)
Minutes
Motion made by Member Magauran to approve the Minutes of March 4, 2013, seconded by Clerk Kokkins.
VOTE: 6-0-0 (Member Briggs not present)
Public Hearing – Site Plan Review, Tabor Academy – Addition to Stone Gym, Spring Street c/o Saltonstall Architects
Clerk Kokkins read the public hearing notice into record.

Motion made by Member Magauran to open the Public Hearing, seconded by Clerk Kokkins.

VOTE: 6-0-0 (Member Briggs not present)
Will Saltonstall introduced John Quirk and Don Wing of Tabor Academy and Susan Nielson of CLE Engineering.  He then explained to the Board that Tabor Academy was proposing a small addition for rowing to the North side of the Stone gym.  It will be 35 x 78 square feet and attached to the existing building. The addition is for indoor rowing practice facility so there will not be an increase in traffic or a need for more parking.  
Susan Nilsen explained the storm water system (on file in Planning Office). 

Chairman Ryder asked for questions from the Public.  There were none.

Chainman Ryder asked for questions from the Board.

Clerk Kokkins expressed concern about the length of the pipe and if the 4” is adequate..  
Susan Nielson explained that they are confident that the 4” would be adequate and referred to the Storm water report on record.
Motion made by Member Magauran to close the public hearing, seconded by Vice-Chairman McArdle.

VOTE: 6-0-1 Member Briggs recused.

Motion made by Member Magauran to approve the Site Plan Review application subject to adding to the language all the other letters that came in from Boards and subject to Town Counsel review, seconded by Clerk Kokkins.

Vote: 6-0-1 Member Briggs recused.
Public Hearing – Site Plan Review, Johnson Family Investments, 806 Mill Street c/o GAF Engineering/ Anthi Frangiadis Associates
Motion made by Member Magauran to open the public hearing, seconded by Member North.

VOTE: 7-0-0  
Clerk Kokkins read the Public Hearing notice into record. 
Chairman Ryder explained to the applicant that the Board will have at least one new Member possibly two coming onto the Board for the next meeting. 
Mr. Johnson asked if the Mullin rule would cover new Members.  He did not express concern over having the new members for the future public hearings.
Chairman Ryder explained that they thought the Mullin Rule would apply for new Members but would confirm with Town Counsel.
Anthi Frangiadis submitted the Site Plan for 806 Mill Street.  She explained the application, architectural floor plan and site plan (on file in Planning Office).  

Chairman Ryder asked for questions from the public.

John Murray of 17 of Olde Sheepfield Road asked what the square footage was of the Frigate.
Mr. Matoes explained that the existing building is approximately 2400 square feet and was built in 1948.   He then explained the site plan and storm water system (on file in Planning Office).  The new proposed plan is for a 4300 hundred square foot building with total roof area of 5600 hundred square feet.  The project includes a new septic system design.  
Mr. Johnson explained that the business will be a fresh fruit and vegetable market with an ice cream window in season.  He explained he would be on site most of the time. The hours would be 9:00 to 6:00 for the market year round and the ice cream window a couple hours later in season.  
Member Magauran commented that the Board may want to look at the question of fast food special permit and if they should require with this application.  If the Board asks for it and grant a fast food Special Permit then if another real fast food company came in such as Taco Bell it would be allowed.
Kristen Doll of 5 Olde Sheepfield Road commented that it looks wonderful but expressed concerned about big trucks coming in that may have access to their homes in the back.

Mr. Johnson replied that he did not have plans for a fence but is not opposed to putting one up.  They are not proposing to take down the big trees in back but will clean up the boulders and shrubs.  
Member Magauran explained there is a requirement for screening so they would need to get a privacy fence.  He suggested talking to the neighbors to get their input.

Mr. Murray commented that he is concerned about the noise from having a lot of cars and having people sitting around – the fencing is the primary reason he is there tonight.

There was a question about lighting from an abutter who was also concerned about security.

Mr. Johnson explained that they will keep existing trees on the side of the Correia’s to shield from deliveries.  He commented that they do not have to have picnic tables or could move them around if the Board and neighbors desire - maybe one or two under the porch in the front.  He explained that there would just be “can” lighting under the porch which will be on when building is open - all lighting will be directed down.  They have not proposed lighting in back or security lighting because there will not be night deliveries.  
Member Gonsalves commented that there are a lot of deer so using an arborvitae such as Picada for screening would be deer resistant.

Mr. Johnson commented that he would meet with the abutters to see what their concerns were with screening before the next meeting.  

Scott Erdman of 785 Mill Street commented that people used to park at his house across the street when the Frigate was in its “heyday”.  He expressed concern with traffic and parking.  He also commented that he does not want to have a “Kool Kone” and was concerned about the amount of parking for the size of the building.  

Mr. Johnson replied that the average customer is going to spend 10 minutes in the store.  He stated that he will not tolerate parking on route six and will call law enforcement if necessary.  He commented that it is a fast road but there are great site lines to enter and exit the parking lot.
Chairman Ryder commented that maybe a Traffic study should be conducted if the Town Engineer expresses concern in his report.
Mr. Matoes explained that there are a total of 26 spaces and according to zoning bylaw 22 spaces are required.  Much of the space of the building support space, 2000 square feet and not sales floor space. 

Mr. Correia of 812 Mill Street explained that he is a direct abutter to the left of the property and they are excited about this happening.  He has been there 34 years and there has never been a traffic problem that he has ever seen with the Frigate.  
Wes Dole of Sheepfield Road commented that he supported the project.

Chairman Ryder asked the public for more comments – there were none.

Motion made by Member North to continue the Public Hearing to May 20, 2013 at 7:10P.M., seconded by Member Gonsalves.

VOTE: 7-0-0

Old/New Business

Discussion – Town Meeting Recommendation – Solar Bylaw

Amendment to create a new section of the Zoning Bylaw entitled “Solar Bylaw” as revised section 16.  Amendment to create new Zoning District numbered as Section 8.13 of the Zoning Bylaw and entitled “Municipal Solar Overlay District” together with corresponding revisions to Section 4.2 of the Zoning Bylaw and Zoning Map.
Chairman Ryder explained that he put together a draft of the recommendations to be read at Town Meeting dated May 6. 2013 (on file in planning office).
After discussion the Board decided to accept the recommendations written by Chairman Ryder.  The Board requested the addition of a sentence stating that the Board suggested that the bylaw not be approved as drafted and presented on the Town Warrant.   It was suggested to add “the further more it lacks the requirement to obtain a special permit” and “The planning board will continue to work with the Town Boards, Committees and Residents to develop appropriate bylaws for the Fall Town Meeting”.
It was decided that the Board Assistant along with Chairman Ryder would write a letter of the recommendations in the morning and have it available for review to the Board and ready for the Board of Selectman that evening.  

Motion made by Member Magauran to adjourn, seconded by Vice – Chairman McArdle at 8:50 p.m.     
VOTE: 6-0-0 

List of Documents Submitted: 

ANR Application – Tabor Academy

Site Plan Review Application – Tabor Academy

Site Plan Review application – Johnson Family Investments
Draft Letter of Recommendations to Town Meeting dated May 6, 2013

Minutes March 4, 2013

Respectfully Submitted,
Stephen J. Kokkins, Clerk
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